
 

Innes Community Council 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 2nd October 2018, in Lhanbryde Community Centre, at 
7.00 p.m. 
  
Present:   Mr S Anderson  Chair 
    Mrs D Brown 
    Mr C Dunbar    
    Mr P Fitch 
    Mr J Mackie    
    Mrs A Speake 

     
 

In Attendance:  Mrs A Milne   Minute Taker 
Mr D Morrison   
Mrs G Stewart 
 

Apologies:   Cllr M Macrae   Moray Council 
    Cllr S Morrison  Moray Council     
 

 
Minute 

 
Discussion 

 
Action 
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The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Apologies 
 
As noted above. 
  
Community Safety Partnership Report 
 
The Secretary advised that the report had been received today, and 
had been circulated to members. 
 
Moray Councillors’ Reports 
 
In the absence of Councillors there was no Council report. 
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 4th September 2018 were agreed 
as a correct record.  Proposed by Mr J Mackie and seconded by Mrs A 
Speake.  
 
Matters Arising 
                                                           
MARCHFIELD – A response was still awaited from Cllr Bremner. 
 
ROBERTSON DEVELOPMENT – Mr Dunbar reported that this 
development was on-going. 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Treasurer advised that arrangements were in hand to transfer the 
bank account to the Clydesdale Bank. 
 
Dualling of A96 – Hardhillock to Fochabers – Innes CC Area 
 
The Secretary reported that a letter of observation had been submitted 
on behalf of ICC in response to the latest proposals. 
 
Details of the proposed route should be known by the end of the year. 
 
Moray Transport Forum – Seminar 
 
The Secretary reported on his attendance at this event, which was 
well received.  Approximately 80 people attended, and guest speakers 
came from Citizens Advice Scotland, Moray Council, Stagecoach, 
ScotRail, Scottish Ambulance Service, and a representative of the 
Scottish Government’s Access and Mobility Committee. 
 
A report on the event was currently being drafted. 
 
Planning 
 
Details of all planning applications for the ICC area had been e-mailed 
to members. 
 
Springfield Properties are proposing a development in Lhanbryde and 
an open event is to be held in the middle of November in the 
Community Centre in order that the developer can show what is 
proposed for the site which is at the entrance to the village from the 
east. 
 
Tennant Arms – Some of the condition still had to be met, including 
the road traffic management plan, before work could commence on 
site. 
 
Correspondence/Consultations 
 
All correspondence and consultations had been circulated to 
members. 
 
Other Business 
 
DEMOCRACY MATTERS – Mr Fitch reported on his attendance at the 
event organised by the Joint Community Councils. 
 
MILNE’S AREA FORUM – ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – Mrs 
Stewart and Mrs Milne reported on this event, and on the talk given 
about Moray Council’s financial position by the Director of Corporate 
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Services.  
 
WREATHS FOR REMEMBRANCE DAY – The Secretary and 
Treasurer would liaise to arrange purchase of the wreaths.   
 
Next Meeting 
 
Tuesday 6th November 2018, at 7.00 p.m. at Lhanbryde Community 
Centre. 

 
 
 
JM/CD 

 

 

  


